


-All structures and walking track repairs should use the Bowral Trachyte and not introduce other
materials.
-Views from Lookouts and the two accessible quarry faces should be kept open for viewing and
not become overgrown.
-Somewhere there must be information for visitors to know it is all protected – not just what
can’t be carried out in the Reserve.
-We are pleased to see Mountain Bikes are not permitted, and notice that rock climbers are not
mentioned for the damage they do.
-There should be no use of set lights in the Reserve as this disturbs the biota – particularly night
flying insects and bats = some endangered.

As this POM is in perpetuity we feel strongly there should be mention that when technology 
changes the tower lands will revert to community land and be amalgamated back into the 
Reserve.

Note from - Ecologist: . The table of veg communities uses the SVTM but doesn’t 
say where the list came from nor that it ‘may contain errors both spatial and classification’ (and 
it does - there is no BMtns montane heath at the Gib –

Also Note: Both  and the MGLB have nominated the Mount Gibraltar Forest for 
SAII (Significant and Irreversible Impact ) using the confirmed list of vegetation supplied by MGLB 
and in your records.

If no alterations to the Draft can be made at this stage, please keep this letter for future input.

Regards

Jane Lemann. Volunteer Acting Secretary and Bush Regeneration




